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Employment Department Mailing 1099G Tax Forms 

Jan. 26, 2022 (Salem, OR) — This month, the Oregon Employment 

Department will mail 1099G tax forms to the nearly 400,000 people who 

received unemployment insurance benefits in the 2021 tax year.  

The 1099G form is used for filing both federal income taxes to the Internal 

Revenue Service (IRS) and state income taxes to the Oregon Department 

of Revenue.  

People can expect to receive the 1099G form by Jan. 31, 2022. Starting 

Feb. 1, the form will be on the Online Claims System under the tab “1099G 

Tax forms” toward the bottom of the page. 

Sara Cromwell, unemployment insurance division deputy director for 

benefits, urges people to inform the Employment Department if they 

receive a 1099G and did not claim benefits in 2021.  

“If you didn’t file a claim last year, this means someone may be trying to 

steal your ID. Please complete our online ID theft form or call 503-947-

1995, so we can review the claim for possible fraud,” she said.  

  

mailto:OED_Communications@employ.oregon.gov
https://unemployment.oregon.gov/1099g
https://secure.emp.state.or.us/ocs4/index.cfm
https://secure.emp.state.or.us/public/IDTheftReporting/compose.cfm?lang=E


 

  

 

  2 of 2 
 

 

More information on the 1099G form is at unemployment.oregon.gov. For 

more information on what to do if your identity has been stolen, visit the 

IRS website and the department’s fraud resources web page. 
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Equal Opportunity program — auxiliary aids and services available upon request to 

individuals with disabilities. Contact: 971-673-6400. For people who are deaf or hard of 

hearing, call 711 Telecommunications Relay Services. 

https://unemployment.oregon.gov/1099g
http://unemployment.oregon.gov/
https://www.irs.gov/newsroom/irs-offers-guidance-to-taxpayers-on-identity-theft-involving-unemployment-benefits
https://unemployment.oregon.gov/idtheft-and-ui-fraud#unemployment-insurance-fraud

